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HERTFORD REGIONAL COLLEGE CORPORATION
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE SEARCH COMMITTEE

WEDNESDAY 16 OCTOBER 2019
1. PRELIMINARY PROCEDURAL MATTERS

1.1
Attendance & Apologies for Absence 
Membership:

Mike Carver

(Chair)
Mark Eastwood


Tony Medhurst 
Ian Richardson


(From Item 2.1)

Jan Wing 

In Attendance:
Jayne Chaplin

(Clerk)

Apologies: 

Warren Gordon
1.2 Declarations of Interest


There was none.
1.3 Minutes of the Last Meeting

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 25 March 2019 were confirmed as a correct record for signing by the Chair.

1.4 Matters Arising


None reported.
2. ITEMS FOR FORMAL REVIEW OR APPROVAL 
Ian Richardson Joined the meeting

2.1 Board Membership Update
A report was presented updating members on the Corporation’s current and forthcoming vacancies, the latest Board Profile and the outcome of recruitment activity to date with membership applications presented for the Committee’s consideration.
Members were advised that in respect of:
2.1.1 Board membership:

· There were two vacancies in the category of Business member following the recent departure of Mark Eastwood and Philomena Shaughnessy.
· the term of office of Ian Richardson was scheduled to end in May 2020.
· The focus remained on responding to recommendations made following recent external reviews and to continuing recruitment activity.

2.1.2 The updated Board profile:

· And the overall composition of expertise, there remained a presence of but a reduction in audit/risk management and an absence of any direct expertise in quality assurance and in HR/workforce development also remained. In the context of further, forthcoming membership changes, the imperative was emphasised for ensuring appropriate membership expertise and succession to maintain focus and monitoring and challenge, particularly at the Quality and Standards & Curriculum Planning Committee.
· The diversity profile identified an absence of a presence from BME groups and declared disability.

An update then was provided of recruitment activity:

2.1.3 Reporting on activity over the summer advising members of 3 applications presented for consideration in-line with the options and considerations provided.

2.1.4 Advising members, subject to any recommendations following review of the applications presented, of plans to continue recruitment activity and with a far wider network available from which to locate potential candidates and in view of the importance of the role, proposing for the Committee to consider the potential engagement of the services of an external agency to assist in identifying possible candidates for the role of Corporation Chair. 
There was consideration of:
2.1.5
The applications in the context of the details provided and the Principal’s discussions with each candidate:
· Recognising the professional expertise of Judith Wickes as a qualified accountant currently working at the Department for Education as Finance Business Partner – HESTP Group and her audit experience, having first trained with Deloittes.  Members further observed the additional experience that would be brought to Board discussion as a result of working previously for the University of Bedfordshire, Royal Opera House and the EMI Group Ltd. concluding that such strategic knowledge and experience would be well suited to and would strengthen monitor and challenge of financial matters at Board and the Resources or Audit Committee. In the context of the other applicants and current committee vacancies, membership of the Audit Committee was suggested to replace the expertise lost following the departure of Mark Eastwood.
· Giving consideration to the expertise and experience of Victoria Bews, most notably in her management consultancy capacity specialising in delivering strategic projects across the public sector, recognising how such experience would strengthen the Board’s strategic thinking and discussion, but requesting a meeting to discuss with her further her public policy roles and experience of non-governmental bodies via work at the Financial Conduct Authority, the NHS and university sector. 
· Reflecting on and recognising the experience of Aran Banks in the community both from his work as Councillor for the Borough of Broxbourne, Hoddesdon Town and Rye Park and various positions within the Council; and his driving business. There was discussion in the context of the existing skills mix and the gaps identified. It was concluded that these did not address the current, specific needs of the Board, observing the ways in which membership already reflected the community it served with no formal requirement for local authority representation, and the particular expertise of the other candidates presented On that basis, it was concluded not to progress the application further at this time.
2.1.5 The proposal for the Committee to consider the potential engagement of the services of an external agency to assist in identifying possible candidates for the role of Corporation Chair acknowledging the value of the far wider network available from which to locate potential candidates. 
The enquiries made to date in this regard were summarised and discussed and members’ shared positive experience of the agency it used previous for Senior Post-holder recruitment.
Following discussion it was RESOLVED to:

2.1.7 RECOMMEND for the Corporation to APPROVE the APPOINTMENT to the Corporation of Judith Wickes for a term of office of four years; and for a meeting to be arranged with Victoria Bews 

2.1.8
To APPROVE the proposal to engage the services of an external agency to assist in identifying possible candidates for the role of Corporation Chair.
The report was reviewed and noted.

2.2 Arrangements for Corporation Conference,
 24 January 2020
Arrangements for the forthcoming Annual Corporation Conference were considered.


Reflecting on the success of the 2019 Conference, there was consideration of members’ preferences for the potential programme for 2020:

2.2.1
Discussing specifically, the retention or otherwise of the morning “governor links” session, observing how a number of members now undertook such activities throughout the year but acknowledging that with not every member was able to do, such a session provided that opportunity.

2.2.2
Reflecting on the programme content in general:

· The proposal was welcomed to retain the “governor links” session but for this instead to form part of a “carousel” of activities that would allow those members wishing to do so to participate; and provide other members with the opportunity to experience other activities of interest.
· It was requested for the day to also include activities more interactive in nature, which would increase members’ knowledge but in a more fun, “quiz” style format.
After thanking members for their input, the Principal confirmed that the Conference content would be considered in the context of the preferences expressed and a programme for the day produced in due course.

3. ITEMS FOR REVIEW/NOTING 

3.1 Governance Arrangements: Succession Plan Update
Following the Corporation’s approval of a Succession Policy and Plan, an update on progress in the implementation of the objectives within the Plan.

Progress was summarised recognised to be on track for this point in the academic year, noting and agreeing that the critical priority continued to be the search for and securing the appointment of individuals in the community and professional bodies with experience of and interest in assuming key governance leadership positions. 
After requesting for an update to be presented at each meeting, the report was noted.

4. ANY OTHER BUSINESS & NEXT MEETING 

4.1 Any other business

No other business was raised.
4.2 Date of Next Meeting

4.00pm, Wednesday 12 December 2019
4.00pm, Wednesday 27 March 2019

4.00pm, Wednesday 12 July 2019
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Signed:      Date: 12 December 2019
              Mike Carver, Committee Chair    

PAGE  
1

